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Dear Parent/Carer 

 

We would like to share with you our Digital Strategy, as we move forward reflecting 

on current government guidance and the impact of Covid19. This will include our 

normal offer and the range of possible circumstances that may occur.  

 

We are continuing to develop and share activities in all the classrooms to support 

and familiarize the children with how to use and access digital learning using the 

Seesaw platform. The children will now all have at least three Virtual School activities, 

connected to their learning in class that should be completed as part of their home 

learning. 

 

Many of the outcomes will be able to be completed digitally. However, some Maths 

and Writing tasks may require paper to structure and complete their learning. To 

support this, we will be giving all the children a lined A5 book and squared A5 book. 

This will help us to maintain and reinforce expectations and standards that we teach 

in school.  For Early Years there will be a lined book for writing & a book with blank 

pages for maths.  These books are for your child to work from at home, photos can 

then be taken and uploaded to Tapestry/Seesaw. 

Here is an outline of our offer and how we intend to adapt to each of the different 

circumstances. 

 

 

 

Circumstance Digital Offer  

Normal School Offer 

 

Foundation via Tapestry 

• Termly task linked to ongoing learning 

 

Y1 – 6 via Seesaw 

• 3 x Activities linked to class learning – Reading, Spelling 

and Maths completed every 2 weeks. 

• 1 Enquiry Based Creative Task every half term. 

• Ongoing classroom linked learning to MyMaths, TT 

Rockstars 
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My child is absent 

because they are 

awaiting test results 

and our household is 

required to self-

isolate, but my child is 

well enough to 

complete work 

 

Foundation via Tapestry 

• Learning tasks linked to current classroom learning  

• RWI resources including videos and activities 

 

Y1 – 6 via Seesaw 

• 3 Daily Activities from English, Maths, Enquiry - Resources 

linked to classroom learning and/or using external links 

for example Oak Academy 

• Ongoing classroom linked learning to MyMaths, TT 

Rockstars Whole School  

• RWI resources including videos and activities 

• Whole School Assembly 

 

A group of children 

are self-isolating 

because of a case of 

coronavirus in the 

bubble and are well 

enough to complete 

work 

 

As above and in addition 

 

• A Weekly Wellbeing class meeting - we will arrange at 

least one Teams meeting a week for all the classes so 

that groups of children can meet with their teacher to 

discuss their learning and talk with their friends 

 

• 1:1 support - if a child receives 1:1 support, and they are 

isolating, a more bespoke program of support may be 

set up. This may include phone calls / video chats with 

child’s 1:1 support. They will usually be expected to still 

complete the learning. 
 

• In line with Aspire policy there will not be streaming of 

live lessons. 

A whole bubble, 

cohort or school is 

self-isolating because 

of an outbreak of 

coronavirus and are 

well enough to 

complete work 

  

 

We all share the challenges at the moment. In this tricky landscape, our aim is to 

deliver a purposeful curriculum with intent to build on the strong, refocused start that 

the school has already made together. Our expectation is that all the children 

participate and complete the activities. In any of the above circumstances, 

engagement in home learning will be of significant benefit to each child’s progress. 

Once again, please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns or 

questions. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

     James Pritchard 

    Head of School 

 

 

 

 

https://www.thenational.academy/

